
September 19, 2023 

The Honorable Betty McCollum 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, D.C. 20515 

Dear Congresswoman McCollum: 

Thank you for your letter of April 28, 2023, regarding the destruction and disposal of PFAS and 
PFAS-containing materials and how EPA’s actions relate to those of the Department of Defense. 
We share your belief that it is critically important to safely and effectively store, destroy and 
dispose of PFAS-containing materials.  

Your leadership has been important to enacting legislative language focused on helping to reduce 
PFAS exposures in the military, spur information collection on these forever chemicals, and fund 
investigations and cleanups at federal facilities, among other key actions.   

EPA is using its existing authorities to create powerful safeguards against dangerous PFAS 
exposures and to hold polluters accountable. This March, the Agency proposed the first-ever 
national drinking water standard for six PFAS, taking a major step to protect public health from 
PFAS pollution. We have ordered PFAS manufacturers to provide EPA with information needed 
to better confront these chemicals and have moved to eliminate certain loopholes allowing less 
than full safety reviews. EPA is also deploying its Clean Water Act tools to get upstream of the 
PFAS problem through restricting PFAS discharges at their source and collecting important data 
on PFAS discharges, while working to set nationwide technology-based limits for PFAS 
dischargers.  

Additionally, EPA has taken bold action under its Superfund authority to propose designating 
PFOA and PFOS as CERCLA hazardous substances. The proposed designations are central to 
EPA’s strategy for cleaning up PFAS contamination around the country.  EPA also is working to 
develop the scientific and technical basis for a broader set of safeguards against PFAS 
contamination, because federal permit requirements that apply to privately run facilities that 
dispose of PFAS do not generally include provisions that cover such chemicals. Meanwhile, 
consistent with our mission to protect public health and the environment and in response to the 
National Defense Authorization Act for Fiscal Year 2020, EPA developed and published Interim 
Guidance on the Destruction and Disposal of Perfluoroalkyl and Polyfluoroalkyl Substances and 
Materials Containing Perfluoroalkyl and Polyfluoroalkyl Substances (December 18, 2020).  

In developing the interim guidance, EPA identified and assessed the limited existing information 
from published, publicly available sources relevant to destruction and disposal technologies. The 
intent of the interim guidance was to identify and describe technologies that may control and 
prevent future releases of PFAS, to consider protections for human health, including vulnerable 
populations living near destruction and disposal facilities, and to provide guidance on testing and 
monitoring. This guidance is a technical document rather than a rulemaking. 
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